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MT. WAVERLEY BOWLING CLUB INC.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Notice is hereby given that the Fifty Fifth Annual General Meeting of Members of the Mount Waverley Bowling Club Inc will be held in the Clubhouse, Wadham Parade Mount Waverley at 7pm on Thursday 2nd May 2019.

ATTENDEES:

APOLOGIES:

WELCOME:

NOTICE OF MEETING AND ORDER OF BUSINESS

Bereavements:

1. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

2. PRESENTATION AND CONSIDERATION OF THE ANNUAL REPORT 

3. FINANCIAL STATEMENT, BALANCE SHEET & REPORT BY AUDITOR REVIEWER

4. NOMINATION AND ELECTION OF PATRON IF SO DESIRED

5. NOMINATION AND ELECTION OF HONORARY AUDITOR

6. APPOINTMENT OF HONORARY SOLICITORS

7. ANNUAL ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS

8. ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTION FOR FINANCIAL YEAR 1ST JUNE 2019 TO 

         31ST MAY 2020
9. NOMINATION FOR LIFE MEMBERSHIP 

Jill Anderson

Executive Secretary Committee of Management

Members please note that the Annual Report and Financial statements will be available for collection at the Club from Friday 26 April 2019.

Members please note there will be a discussion of the Strategic Plan 2019 – 2023 at the conclusion of the meeting.
MT. WAVERLEY BOWLING CLUB INC.

MINUTES OF

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

3th May 2018

PRESIDENT RICHARD SLUGGETT OPENED MEETING AT 7.00 PM

PRESENT: 61 members


APOLOGIES: 34 members

WELCOME

President Richard Sluggett welcomed and thanked the members for attending the meeting and then noted -
1. NOTICE OF MEETING and ORDER OF BUSINESS. 
BEREAVEMENTS

President Richard advised that the following members had died since our last AGM.

Vale Pat Boucher, Barry Vivian, Graham Brien, Trevor Bickerstaff

 He then asked for everyone to stand for a minute’s silence to honour their memory.

2. MINUTES of the Previous Annual General Meeting of 4th May 2017:

Richard noted that the Minutes of the last AGM on 5th May 2017 had been circulated. 

Are there any changes needed to the Minutes? No.

Moved by Barry Mc Donald “that the Minutes as circulated be adopted” seconded John Jennings   Carried. 

3. PRESENTATION AND CONSIDERATION OF THE ANNUAL REPORT:
PRESIDENT’S REPORT 2017-2018.

The President referred to his report in the Annual report but added that our club has been in discussions with Bennetswood and Glen Waverley Bowling Clubs about sharing facilities and resources. He asked that club members support the club in any way they can, including volunteering.

Moved Barbara Dance “that the Annual Report be accepted”, seconded Norma Wilkinson – Carried.

4. FINANCIAL STATEMENT, BALANCE SHEET & REPORT BY SYSTEMS REVIEWER:

Richard Coleman   

Richard related comments to his report of the February 2018. 

Moved Richard Coleman “that the Financial Statement, Balance Sheet and Report by Systems Reviewer as circulated be accepted”, seconded – David Rae Carried.
5. PATRON:

Richard Sluggett advised that there is no plan to appoint a Patron.

6. NOMINATION AND ELECTION OF AUDITOR:

Moved Richard Coleman that Catherine Jenkins to be appointed to be the systems reviewer from which the Club’s financial statement for the financial year 2018/2019 will be prepared. Seconded Bruce Morley Carried
7. HONORARY SOLICITORS:

Richard Sluggett advised that Paul Watkins (Principal) from Mason Sier Turnbull has advised they are willing to continue to be appointed to act as honorary solicitors for season 2018/2019.

Moved Les Adams “that Mason Sier Turnbull be appointed as our Honorary Solicitors”, seconded Bruce Morley Carried.

8. ANNUAL ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS:

Richard Sluggett thanked all those members who have served the Club in the last 12 months in a range of positions. He said that this includes not only the Committee of Management but all the various committees and other volunteers who had worked so diligently throughout the year.

The following nominations were received for Committee of Management positions. It is noted that selectors for the Club will be appointed by the Committee of Management from those who sought appointment.

Richard Sluggett advised that only one nomination was received for the following Committee Of Management positions that were advertised in accord with the requirements of the Club, are now duly electd:

President – Richard Sluggett

Vice-President – Bruce Morley

Secretary – Jill Anderson

Treasurer – Peter McDonald

Committee

Retiring 2019 - Pat McIlvena, Ian McLean, and Barry McDonald 

Retiring 2020 – Irene Harney, Barrie Epstein, and Howard Rose

The President thanked the retiring Committee of Management members, Claire Musat and Jim Fary for their contribution to the Committee of Management over the past year.

9. ANNUAL SUSCRIPTION FOR THE FINANCIAL YEAR 1st JUNE 2018 to 31ST MAY 2019
Subscriptions for 2018/2019.

The Committee of Management endorses the Treasurer’s recommendation to increase the Annual Fee from $225 to $250 and to increase the Greens and catering fee from $120 to $130
Moved Richard Coleman “that the base membership fee increases by $25.00 and the Greens and Catering fee increases by $10.00 Seconded Bruce Morley            Carried Unanimously
10. Nomination for Life Membership

Richard Sluggett then announced that the Committee of Management at its recent meeting has appointed Life Membership to Ken Johnston. Ken was then presented with his certificate and medal of Life Membership.

There being no further business the President Richard Sluggett thanked all for attending and declared the meeting closed at 7.27 pm.

Confirmed: 
____________________________________

______________
President Mt Waverley Bowling Club 


Date

Mount Waverley Bowling Club Inc.

ABN 95 157 644 599
A0008918F

Committee of Management

Car Alive Road & Wad ham Parade, 
P.O. Box 2081 Mount Waverley 3149

ANNUAL REPORT
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SEASON 2018 / 2019
The Committee of Management has pleasure in presenting the Fifty-Fifth Annual Report for consideration of members. The Annual Statement of Accounts and Audited Balance Sheet as at 31 January 2019 is also attached for member’s consideration.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 2018-2019.
I acknowledge the wonderful support that we receive each year from our Club’s sponsors, advertisers, and financial supporters for without their contributions the Club would find it difficult to achieve the income the Club needs for its long-term viability. The Club especially acknowledges the support from Barry Plant Real Estate through our member Carolyn Barton, and to Ryman Health Care, both of which are substantial benefactors.
The Mount has enjoyed a very successful season with 3 teams playing off in the finals. Well done to Side 1 and 2 in Midweek teams for gaining promotion to the higher division for next season. Well done also to the Saturday Pennant team for making the finals but not again being able to get promoted to Division 2. Side 2 remains in Division 4 whilst Side 3 and 4 have been demoted a Division. We need to continue to rebuild our teams to ensure that our bowling numbers continue to grow.

Once again, the Club has enjoyed a successful Corporate season with the generated income arising from this source being critical to the Club’s long-term survival. Committee of Management members Barrie Epstein and Alan Sharp with support from Barry McDonald are to be congratulated for their dedicated, enthusiastic, and committed approach to ensuring that not only does the Club receive new business for this facet of the Club’s activities but also that repeat, and referral business is generated. It is sad to see Barry move into the background of Corporate activity and leaving the Committee of Management. The club owes him a great deal of debt for the work that he has done with the corporates. The Club wishes Barry every success in ‘retirement’ and look forward to his assistance, when required.
Barry McDonald has taken on a new venture with ‘Bowling with Babies’ and he has attracted a number of Chinese ladies and their babies to the Club. Barry along with David Buchanan would like your support as they manage these people on the synthetic surface.

Over the past season the Club has endeavoured to introduce methods aimed at recruitment of new members with some success. It should be noted that our member numbers have stabilised this season and remain at around the 200 mark. We all need to promote the club to the community to gain new members. We have been successful in having a bridge club join us now and this should see a steady revenue stream for the Club and a home for these players. We look forward to building a strong relationship with the bridge club and our member Bill Jacobs.
Club Treasurer Peter McDonald with the assistance of Richard Coleman report will inform members of our expenses for the year. However, the real concern is our drop-in income.  Most of this figure is due to the fall in profit from corporates and so the decline in bar trade brought about largely by reduced patronage.  A major reason for the drop-in trade from this source is a substantial drop in membership numbers and unless this is arrested bar trade profit will continue to fall; a situation which must be addressed as soon as possible. In light of this decline the Committee of Management is recommending a rise in membership and playing fees to boost our funds.
During the season the Club has been served by many members in roles and duties that sometimes go unnoticed. To those people very many thanks for your efforts for without your involvement the Club could not carry on. The members of the Committee of Management have played a major part in providing sound administration of its activities and the Club has been fortunate to have people of this calibre prepared to give their all. However, in terms of the Club’s rules, 3 of the “ordinary” members must resign their office and accordingly, Ian McLean, Barry McDonald and Pat McIlvena retire by rotation. A great deal of thanks go to these three people for their efforts and support especially to Barry McDonald who is stepping down from the Committee.
A vote of thanks must go to our Secretary of the past two years Jill Anderson. Jill will be swapping roles with our Assistant Secretary Ian Wilson so she will not be lost to the Committee of Management.  I also express my deep appreciation for the support and valued guidance of Bruce Morley (Vice President) who is stepping down from the Committee. Bruce has devoted a great deal of time and effort to the promotion and wellbeing of the Club over many years. His departure is a reminder that we need to attract new members onto the Committee of Management for the future of the Club.

We look forward to an improving 2019/2020 season both on and off the greens.
Mount Waverley Bowling Club Inc.- ‘The friendly bowls club’
Richard Sluggett, President  
BEREAVMENTS 2018/19
Max Boucher, Laurie O’Brien, Fred Ferguson, Max Newman, Dot Stevens, Paul O’Donoghue, Margot Foyster (Gibson).
VICE  PRESIDENT’S REPORT 2018-2019
Once again, the Selectors in the three Sections have fulfilled their responsibilities in an outstanding manner. Side Selection really is the most thankless task in the Club! But, as a reflection of the Selectors’ efforts, the Club had a number of “on-the-green” successes in the 2018/19 Pennant season. At the time of writing the first and second sides in Mid-Week Pennant are the Premier sides in their respective sections and are now playing in the Metropolitan finals, and the Night Pennant side is comfortably in third place with the finals approaching. The Saturday Pennant first side finished top of the ladder but, unfortunately, lost the semi-final. My sincere thanks to Ian Wilson/Joe Bonnici [Mid-Week], Jim Fary [First Side Saturday Pennant], Barrie Epstein [Saturday Pennant] and Phil Rosengarten/Chris Cullinan [Night Pennant] and their fellow Selectors for all of their hard work during season.

And particular thanks and congratulations to Jim Fary for his success, and diligence, in his role as the Performance Manager for the First Side in Saturday Pennant.
As a Club we are fortunate to have a sizeable group of Accredited Coaches who give so much time to helping both new and experienced bowlers, conducting specialist coaching sessions, assisting with corporate events and providing assistance to a number of other groups which use our Club’s greens. My thanks to Jim Fary, as the Head Coach and to all of the other Coaches who so willingly give their time.
The Club is also fortunate to have a body of Accredited Umpires, Measurers and Markers who perform a multitude of tasks at Pennant matches, tournaments, championships and other events in which the Club has been involved. My sincere thanks to all of you. And a particular thanks to Sheila Dillon and Ken Chapman, two highly experienced and respected Umpires, who so freely give of their time to officiate at events, and to educate Club members on the Laws of Bowls and the Bowls Victoria Conditions of Play.       

During the season, Pat McIlvena took over the role of Safety Officer and I thank Pat for all of his most valuable work during the season.

During the season, the Club’s Planning Committee has devoted an extraordinary amount of time to charting the course which our Club must follow in the years ahead in order to have a sustainable future. Coming from this work is a Strategic Plan for the next 5 years. This document was introduced to Club members at a recent President’s Discussion Night. The full document will be distributed to all Club members with the papers for the AGM and there will be time following the conclusion of the AGM for a discussion on the content of the Plan. The document will also be included in the new website. My thanks go to each member of the Planning Committee for the time they gave to the preparation of the Plan, but I would particularly like to acknowledge Howard Rose and Ian McLean who did so much work in undertaking the necessary research and in compiling the final document.
The Committee of Management has adopted the future direction presented in the Strategic Plan and has established several groups to undertake tasks necessary to the successful implementation of the strategy. One of those groups, led by Howard Rose, was tasked with developing a new website and that work is complete. Another group led by Peter Mc Donald, Pat McIlvena and Kevin Rigby were tasked with introducing Barefoot Bowls and a Twilight Competition and those activities have either started or are about to start. The other groups are all working diligently, and the product of their work will be seen in the months ahead. Many thanks to the people leading each of the groups and to the Club members who are working so diligently within the groups.     

This is my final Vice President’s Report as I am standing down after 5 years in the role. My sincere thanks to all those people who have helped me along the way during these 5 years. I have served under two Presidents, John Bridgland and Richard Sluggett, and it has been a privilege to be a part of their respective Administrations.  

Bruce Morley, Vice President

SECRETARY’S REPORT 2018/2019

The position of Secretary is a very busy administrative one, and the past year has certainly been that.

The tasks are many and varied and require constant attention to detail.  I have been helped enormously by Richard Sluggett, who guided me through the two years I have held the position.

 My thanks to Ian Wilson, who took the minutes each meeting this year and to Bruce Morley who made sure they were correct. The members of the Committee of Management have always been supportive, and I have enjoyed working with them.  

For personal reasons I am unable to continue as Secretary but have been honoured to be the first female on the Executive. I encourage other ladies to take up the challenge and put their hand up to join the Committee of Management and help make this Club a successful one. 

Jill Anderson, Secretary
MIDWEEK BOWLS

Midweek bowls has been quiet this season with the main activities being Mid-week Pennant and the 'Ladies Invitation Pairs'. 

We still see a few members coming on Thursday morning to have a practice and if the numbers permit a game, but generally it is not enough to organise an event.  It is necessary to keep this time available for those who wish to come down and possible encourage others.

Ladies Championships have been poorly entered due to lack of numbers willing or able to compete.  We now have several ladies working during the week and are so unable to compete during the week.  They have been entering the 'Open' events and find it is too much to enter the 'Ladies' Only.

The Ladies singles was won by Sarina Bonnici with Di Saugy runner up.

The winners of the Ladies pairs were Lindsay Markham and Jill Anderson with Robin Mathieson and Di Saugy runners up.  Congratulations Ladies.

A small number of regular ladies have been catering for major events, under the capable guidance of Norma Wilkinson.  We sincerely thank Norma for her patience and direction at these events.  It is a very big job for Norma to do.

Midweek Pennant has been very successful this year, and we wish all well for the finals and next year.  We would like to thank the men who have made it possible to field teams.  Also, thanks to the Selectors, who have quite a job keeping everyone happy, and listening to all the grumbles.   Well Done!!!!

The Ladies Invitation Pairs got off to a slow start, with members not wanting to take on the job.  It finally proceeded with the help of Norma Wilkinsom.  We need to update the procedure to enable it to function in a timely manner.  Only 20 entries were received, so the format was changed to accommodate the conditions.

Overall winners on the day were Ann McCarthy and Lorraine Burke (Caulfield Park/Burden Park) with runners up Carole Klop and Pam Wakefield (Glen Waverley).

Winners of the first game were Pauline Summerhage and Pat Joint (Glen Waverley) and winners of the second game were Evelyn Martin and Sandra Mueller (Mulgrave C.C./Cranbourne).

Celia Ware, Mid-Week Convenor
MIDWEEK PENNANT
The selectors decided to enter 3 Open Teams Due to the inability to support a “Ladies Only” side for the current season. These teams played in the following divisions viz: Side 1 Division 4 Section 7, Side 2 Division 5 Section 5 and Side 3 in 6 aside Section 3. All teams fared well during the season with Team 1 finishing on top of the ladder, Team 2 finishing 2nd and Team 3 finishing mid-way down the ladder.

Teams 1 and 2 both won their sections and proceeded to the Divisional finals.  Unfortunately, Team 1 was defeated by St. Albans in their Division quarter final. However, Team 2 defeated City of Heidelberg by one shot in their Divisional quarter final and then defeated Packenham by 5 shots in the semi-final.  After a great run through to the Divisional Final we finished as runners-up to Epping.  A great effort and well done.

The results for the club were fantastic with both Teams 1 & 2 being promoted for the 2019 / 2020 season, thus meeting our expectations at the beginning of the season.

I would like to thank all mid-week players for their contribution during the season, my fellow selectors June McMahon, Joe Bonnici and Barry Epstein for their input and wise counsel.

Thanks again to Ken Chapman who officiated as the Umpire for our home games.

I would invite all members to consider playing in the upcoming 2019 / 2020 mid-week season and join in a social and competitive environment.

Ian Wilson, Chairman of Selectors – Mid Week Pennant.

INDOOR BOWLS
May 6th. was our opening day with a good crowd in attendance.  After a lovely lunch we played bowls and concluded with afternoon tea. Lots of laughs and fun.  We didn’t play our singles or mixed pairs this year due to lack of interest.  The 16th. August was our last day with another good crowd in attendance.  It commenced with a delicious lunch then we played bowls and finished with afternoon tea.  All thought we had had a great season.

Bev Bayly, Indoor Convenor

ELECTRIC LIGHT REPORT 2018-2019
The 2018/2019 Electric Light Pennant (now “Night Pennant”) season is approaching its conclusion with a likely appearance for our team in the finals. Retained in division 3 due to the input of several strong clubs, we have performed well sitting in third place with 8 wins from 12. The most recent game was a hard-fought battle with second placed Hampton RSL who prevailed by 4 shots. 
We have managed with a pool of only 15 players for the second half of the season, but other members have generously filled in when needed.

The Electric Light Tournament (2 bowl triples) has been an open competition of late. This year we have 10 teams. As the first round in 2018 was washed out, the three weeks (2 games of 11 ends each) are being played in February/March 2019 reaching its crescendo on March 14.

Thanks to Chris Cullinan for his tireless support throughout. 

Phil Rosengarten, Selector
CORPORATE EVENTS REPORT – 2018-2019

I would like to give the very hard-working group of club members who helped me in organising and running the very large numbers of corporate and private functions that the Club has held this playing season. They are Barry McDonald (the man is a tower of knowledge and commitment even though he has retired from the co-ordinator’s role) Alan Sharp, Pat McIlvena, our chef virtuoso, Peter Harney, the man behind the bar, Minh Vo, Rob Tactor, Reg Rowson and many others that have volunteered their time and efforts into making these events so successful.

We have organised over 38 events and had at least 800 people visit the Club to enjoy our facilities. Some of the highlights are having local sports clubs like the Waverley Blues Junior Football Club and Waverley Wildcats Junior Basketball Club use the Club for their presentation functions. Hosting the Liberal Party after election function even though the sitting member lost his seat, and companies like Leica Bio-Systems holding large staff functions at the Club. Ryman Heath Care also utilised the Club for many of their presentations to their customers. Good to see one of our major sponsors involved at that level with us.

Corporate events are an important part of the Club and without them; it would be much more difficult to all the things that happen around our Club. They provide necessary funds to keep the Club going and without the support of the members in running them, we could struggle. I hope that for the next coming year, we have many more functions to host and make the Club a place where the local community can enjoy all that we have to offer. 

Barrie Epstein, Corporate Events Manager

PERFORMANCE MANAGER REPORT 2018-2019
I am the sole Selector for the Division 3 side and the years result could only be

considered a disappointing one.

Having finished on top of the ladder with only two losses for the year prior to 

the finals the expectation that we would win the home final and promotion to

Division 2 were not unreasonable. However, disappointment prevailed and we 

will need to regroup and continue our endeavours to gain promotion next season
Jim Fary, Performance Manager
TOURNAMENT REPORT 2018-2019

ARTHUR BARTON SHIELD

A total of 28 entries were received for the Arthur Barton Shield tournament sponsored by Barry Plant and played in ideal weather conditions. All three greens were utilised. Winner of the event with 44 shots up was a team skipped by Aaron Burke and comprising Wayne Frazer and A. Burke.

POLICE AND FRIENDS TOURNAMENT

The ever-popular Police and Friends tournament was held on the 23rd January. A total of 28 entries were received. However due to a late withdrawal only 26 teams were able to compete.

Winner of the day was a team skipped by Brian Jones from Mornington Civic Club with two and a half wins and 10 shots up.  Runner up for the day was a team skipped by our very own David Rae who finished the day with 2 wins and 20 shots up. It is very unusual for the winning team not to have had 3 wins.
STEVE GLASSON TOURNAMENT

The 20th February saw the 14th running of this event. It was however disappointing that for the first time since this event started, we did not have Steve Glasson, Kelvin Kirkow or Karen Murphy playing. However, we were fortunate that Steve Glasson our guest of honour, and Ian Hopper, Managing Director of valued sponsors BCIB were able to join us for lunch. We greatly appreciated the CEO and President of Bowls Australia for participating on the day as well. BCIB also generously donated a set of Aero bowls for us to raffle. The bowls were won by very prominent bowler Graeme Spry who was delighted with his win. A total of $656 was raised from the raffle.
5 – A – SIDE MEDLEY

After a bit of a struggle 10 entries have been received for this event which looked

doomed just prior to closing date. It was a very interesting day with great support from our club bowling members.
Jim Fary, Tournament Director
SOCIAL & HOUSEKEEPING REPORT  2018-2019  

Our Social Committee made up of Norma Wilkinson (Chair), Alan Sharp (Treasurer),

Julie Coleman (Secretary), Committee Members Kathy Johnston, Kaye O’Hara

Irene Harney.

This year we have held a Pizza night & a Fish & Chip Dinner with some success.

Our Opening Dinner was enjoyed accompanied with a Wine tasting, with wines from De Bortoli, who also donated raffle prizes for the night.

Our Opening & Christmas Dinners have been Catered by Jason of JBL Catering,

Taking over from Ken’s Catering as he has retired. Our dinners are an integral part of our effort for the year, the Presentation Dinner will be held on the 5th April

Thank You to the Committee for their hard work setting up & clearing away after our events, Alan Sharp & Rob Tactor Prizes for Raffles.

A special Thanks to Doug Oldfield for his assistance with the Christmas decorations.

Irene Harney, Social and Housekeeping Convenor
WEDNESDAY NOMINATED JACKPOT TRIPLES REPORT 2017-2018

Since the introduction of Jackpot Triples, we have been averaging 14 to 18 teams (54 bowlers) each week with members from other Club’s joining us.

We have changed the format this Year to 10.30am start with bring your own lunch.

This has proved successful and we now finish early before it gets too hot in the afternoon.

Each week we pay out 7 prizes and you can only win one prize

A special thanks to David Buchanan, Peter Harney for their assistance each week and Perry Samuels and John Musat for setting up the tables for lunch

I would like to thank the teams that have supported this event each week.

If you have not played in this event why not enter a team for a fun filled day.

Ken Johnston (Chairperson)

CLUB CHAMPIONSHIPS REPORT 2018 -19

Firstly, a big thank you to all players who took part in this year’s championship events. We had an increase – albeit small – in all categories which is always encouraging. We ran the Open Triples for the first time and were very encouraged by the entry of nine teams.

Due to some very hot weather, players working full-time and the success of several teams in reaching Pennant Final, it became necessary to adopt a flexible approach to the scheduled dates. With the tolerance, understanding and cooperation of players, we have, at the time of writing, only the Novices Singles and the Open Triples to complete.  So well done everybody.

So - a lesson learned for next year. I will be starting a number of Events, particularly the Triples, much earlier in the season.

I think we would all agree that the outstanding match of the Finals was the Men’s Singles final – a real nail-biter!! Both Joe Bonnici and Gary Cooper gave us a great display of skill and commitment. There can only be one winner and Gary just managed to hold off a late charge by Joe to take the title.

If you didn’t make it this year – there’s always next year!!

David Rae, Championship Convenor.
GARDEN AND GROUNDS REPORT 2018/2019

Mount Waverly Bowling Club Inc. continues to be regularly complimented by visiting bowlers and friends on the quality of the garden surrounds. This is to the credit of all those who have contributed to the garden team since the first plantings in the 1960s.

We have felt this year that some areas are beginning to show their age and in order to maintain the quality of the garden we have prepared a Garden Renewal Plan which will allow us, in a staged way, to gradually renew some elements of the garden.

Members will notice that we have started with the old fuchsia bed near the entrance. We have consolidated the best of the old stock in the centre, planted some native shrubs (Phylotheca- which will have starry white flowers, and Brachyscome – starry blue/yellow flowers) near the clubhouse, while Ernst Espenberger has donated cuttings of Federation Daisy which are now showing good bushy growth at the western end of the bed.

Jill Anderson’s initiative to add floral displays to the old terracotta “ashtrays “lent a splash of colour to the greenside. Lindsay Markham has extended the yellow daisies on the south side whilst managing the pelargoniums on the shelters. Doug Oldfield has taken responsibility for the main rose bed which has flowered beautifully this year with the excitement of our special “Black Dragon Rose”.

I am particularly appreciative of the commitment of the regular Monday morning members of the Garden Team – Bernie Brennan, Linda and Michael Banbury and Phil Rosengarten and to Peter MacDonald who has been on call to help with heavier tasks. While Peter Harney has graduated to more important tasks – looking after the beer – he has continued to make a significant contribution and is always a great source of advice to we newer members!

We look forward to some new helpers coming forward in 2019 and I would remind members that we can easily identify tasks which can be done at a time convenient to them. 8.00am on Monday morning is not mandatory – though it is a good source of gossip at teatime!!!

David Rae, Gardens Convenor
GREENS REPORT   2018/2019
In August 2018 the club decided not to proceed with the plan to replace the East green into a Tiff grass green, due to cost and questions about the drainage of the green.

Michael, our green keeper, suggested that if the sand in the ditches was replaced with crushed rock and covered with synthetic carpet it would help solve the drainage problem. A team of very hard-working members removed the sand, over 6 cubic metres, and 6 cubic metres screening was poured in the ditches and covered with synthetic carpet.

Unfortunately, since no work was carried out on the East green during the winter months, a very dry summer, problems with sprinklers and the water tanks, the green never recovered and was not fit for pennant bowls or for our tournament events. The East green is now closed, and our green keeper is to start work on scarifying the green, new grass to be sown and sprinkler system checked to make sure that the green is in good condition for next season. 

The centre green is due for a major redressing during the Christmas break and will be closed for a longer period than normal, so it is very important that the East green is in good condition and ready for pennant and tournament event bowls.

The centre green Tiff grass is in perfect condition and has been running between 14 and 16 seconds, but there is slope on the south end of the green, mainly between rinks 10 to 13, which needs repair and will be fixed during the off season. The synthetic carpet surrounding the green also needs attention.  

Blue Coloured rink lines have replaced the white chalk lines, a change that has been well accepted by the members. The synthetic green was marked on 22nd October and the lines are still very clear 5 months after they were marked.

The synthetic green is in very good condition wearing well and runs very true, it normally runs at about 14 seconds and apart from pennant and winter bowls is the green used for coaching new bowlers and for social and corporate functions.

Joe Bonnici, Greens Director 

BAR REPORT 2018/2019

Responsible Serving of Alcohol evening for members was a big bonus and needed.

New cash registers are still being followed up. 
RESPONSIBLE SERVICE OF FOOD
Certificate still getting information on this as well.
Corporate Beverages are okay, with still a few big corporates coming in this latter part of the month.
Beverage sales across the year are down, due to lack of numbers coming into the club and Friday nights seem to be around that 20- 30 number every week.
Patronage to the club is up and down, due mainly to the ageing group we have at present .

DeBortoli and Lion Nathan have been very generous with Bonus  stock  throughout  the  year as well .

Rob Tactor, Bar Committee
CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP WINNERS 2018-2018
LADIES
Ladies Singles:  

Winner


Sarina Bonnici
Runner Up

Di Saugy
Ladies Pairs: 
Winners 

Jill Anderson, Lindsay Markham

Runners Up 

Robin Matheson, Di Saugy
Mixed Pairs: 

Winners 

Lindsay Markham, Bernie Brennan
Runners up

David Rae, Jenny Roberts
MEN    
Men’s Singles
Winner 


Gary Cooper
Runner Up 

Joe Bonnici
Men’s Pairs 
Winners

David Rae, Joe Bonnici
Runners Up

Ian Wilson. Barrie Epstein
100 up Open
Winner 


Jim Fary

Runner Up 

Peter Harney
Novice Singles 
Winner 


Runner Up
Open 3 Triples (new event)
Winners

Runner Up’s

Well done to everyone who competed in the Club Championships.
David Rae, Championship Convenor
